
 

Master Gardener Association 
2012 History 

Yavapai County – Master Gardener Program 
Master Gardeners are trained volunteers who provide 

educational information to Cooperative Extension clients. 
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Executive Board 
 President – Ron Zmyslinski
 President-elect – Bob Gessner 
 Secretary – Kris Holt, Carlon Woodson 
 Treasurer – Bev Turnbull 
 Past President – Eric Downing 
 

By-Laws 
 Pam Bowman 
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Christi Armer 

Membership Committee 
 Cathy Michener (Chair) 
 Pam Bowman 
 Cynthia Cartier (Mentor Program 
 Betty Loos (Mentor Program) 
 Tom Konzem (Mentor Program) 
 Joan Tyler 
 Debbi Wilson 

 
Program/Education Committee 

Suzette Russi (Chair) 
 Jennifer Young 

Linda Sanzo 

Public Relations 
 Angie Mazella (Chair) 
 Susan Brook 
 Nora Graf (Newsletter) 
 Judy Mannen 
 Steve McIntyre 
 

Social Committee 
 Terrilyn Green (Chair ) 
 Janet Mansoldo 
 Linda Kimberly 
 Michele Herrick 
 
 Dede Erceg (Co-chair) - Prescott 
 Susan Peterson 
 Kathy Sisley 
 

Community Education (Speakers Bureau) 
 Kathy Lowe (Chair) 
 Bob Gessner 

Angie Mazella 
Steve McIntyre 
Tom Watkins (quarterly reports only) 
Ron Zmyslinski 

 

Volunteer Projects Committee 
 Mary Barnes (Chair) 
 Sherry Howard 
 Joy Inman 
 Steve McIntyre 
 Gwynne Reese 
 Missy Sandeen 
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Annual Report for 2012 
Public Relations Committee 

Yavapai County Master Gardener Association 
 

Committee: Angela Mazella, Chair; Steve McIntyre, Co-Chair; Nora Graf, Newsletter 
Editor; Judy Mannen, Artwork; Susan Brook.  
 
Accomplishments: 
 
Our major accomplishment was the informational bookmark which outlines our goals, 
locations and, websites. We printed 5000 for local distribution. Judy Mannen was 
instrumental in bringing this goal to reality. 
 
We were able to profile 4 master gardeners in the newsletter “Meet a Master Gardener’ 
column thanks to Susan Brooks. 
 
This was a “business as usual” year, which was our ultimate goal. The Monsoon Madness 
PR was our major effort. 
 
Steve McIntyre will be chairing the PR Committee beginning January 1, 2013 as I will be 
moving to the Speaker’s Bureau. 
 
. 
 
11 Yavapai Garden Newsletters. 
 
The PR Committee covered all MGA events for the newsletter with pictures including the 
MGA Conference, Monsoon Madness and the MGA Recognition Picnic. Thanks to Nora 
Graf, we produced 11 issues of the newsletter in 2012. 
 
Lastly, Nora Graf continues to maintain the MG blog and our Facebook page has 
increased in popularity. 
. 
 
Angela Mazella 
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